

## Meeting Minutes 12.07.2011

Attendance: Kendra, Rachel, Alex, Geoff, Lemur, Paul, Christine

Assigning projects, delegation, email handling discussion

### Complaints

- Zimride
  - Alex ask on behalf of ASA and ask for response → public club information not meant to be used for this purpose and need to stop
  - Dwilson emailed [stopit@mit.edu](mailto:stopit@mit.edu) and received reply through Parking and Transportation
  - Agreed that email spamming inappropriate and all further communications go through P&T
- Planga
  - Rachel checked with Leah and Geoff about meeting times
  - Information on Planga from FYSM and have logo use → requests for them to stop have not been observed and responded to
  - Follow up with them and apologize for not scheduling meeting sooner and want to clarify concerns b/c have not been addressed
  - Serious issues involved and are contacting other colleges through Y Combinator
  - Talk to Leah and Phil about licensing with concerns of logo use on postcard

### Fresh Funds

- Write Senate bill with proposal to have budget line item under ASA control
- Only for undergraduate groups with graduate groups still going through GSC funding board

### CPW Midway

- Suggestion from Admissions about timing to move Midway to Thursday night in place of welcome festival to save money
- Concerns that intent of festival and midway are different and different groups involved
- Email Lauren with concerns and advocate that best student impact by remaining on Saturday

### Orientation Midway

- Timing could move to earlier in week such as replacing TNE or otherwise if other times open up
- Timing could move later as well such as labor day weekend if do not coincide with rush
- Concerns about moving earlier would be changes in early returns, miss graduate orientation
- Weekend after labor day would hurt recruitment and enforcement of moratorium rules

### Walker

- No decision so far with assessment team talking with specialized groups in building
- Questions about future management issues since some key items are not controlled by ASA through grandfather clauses (ex. GSC, BSU) → would like to see control through ASA via CAC
- W31 is the main alternative for groups based on feedback since better location as CAC space with increase in assignable sq ft with renovations

### CACAB

- New doors for W20 ordered but not locks yet → one for back and one for front with cardreaders at doors to lock overnight

- W20 improvements similar to “airport lounge” areas with no TVs
- Consider how many groups want affiliate IDs for access and need for groups to take responsibility for members’ actions
- Concern that closing overnight could incentivize La Verde’s to close overnight
- Would like to see feedback on prefect student group office space
- Next meeting: **early February**

#### ISTAB:

- People with weird printing needs → no actual affiliates involved in significant printing (ex. Guild)

#### Registration and DeRecognition

- Some groups would like more time to get more current students and new officers
- If do not submit main registration form will be derecognized → some already suspended and have filed but not enough confirmations yet
- Any group still with not enough confirmations will be fined and reminded
- New recognition still needed to be added to database

#### CSSA

- Sit down meeting with them and La-Tarri but impression that significant portion of issues due to language barrier
- LEF/ARCADE issues with midautumn festival harbor cruise
- Need to meet with us before apply again and can get allocation for this event only with ticket revenue (only allocate difference)
- Options: cannot apply for 2 cycles or can apply but must follow rules

#### Undergrad Dorm Recognition

- Differentiate recognition in new database for access to classroom but not CAC space

#### GlobeMed

- Seem different only through operational aspects only → if separate from MedLife one would need to be unfunded
- Would need to meet with SAO for travel
- Decision: **approve 4-0-3**

#### Space

- EWB don’t get two rooms because squatted
- Panhel/DormCon/IFC share office: **approve 5-0-2**